I am a Portuguese Ophthalmologist working in Refractive Surgery since 1986.Today refractive surgery is a well established field of ophthalmology, but 20 years ago, we were just a few ophthalmologists around the world facing an uphill battle against the old ways of thinking. It was then (1988) that I met Ioannis Pallikaris for the first time. Immediately I found in him a friend, a companion and a teacher. When in 1990 he introduced Lasik, I was overwhelmed and I was one of the first to begin this new technique, that really put excimer Laser surgery in the map of Ophthalmology.Since then, I met Ioannis at least 3 or 4 times a year in meetings around the world, always listening to his innovative ideas and scientific achievements.
He had been granted with many awards, like the Barraquer Award (1997), that is the most prestigious award in the world for refractive surgeons.
Also very important is the VEIC,  that has been a magnet for science and learning of Ophthalmology.

Greek ophthalmologists have been privileged with the possibility of attending in their own country meetings of high quality organized by Ioannis Pallikaris. The Aegean Cornea meetings (this year in its 10 edition) have been outstanding.

There is still a final tribute that I must pay to Ioannis Pallikaris. Like him, I am also from a small and peripheral European nation, and I know that for us it much more difficult to be heard in international forums, than those from important countries. So, Ioannis Pallikaris really put Greece in the limelight of Ophthalmology and Science, helping not only his country but also other small countries. For the all above I am grateful to my dear friend Ioannis.
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